
 
 

2011-2012 
Information for Exiting Students 

Enrolled in the Student Health Insurance Plan 
 
The information outlined below pertains only to students who are enrolled in 
the New School Student Health Insurance Plan (Student Insurance).   
 
Any student who last attends before the semester insurance waiver 
deadline (fall 2011 deadline = September 26, 2011, or spring 2012 
deadline = February 19, 2012): 
 

 Will receive a full refund of the Student Health Insurance Fee as long 
as no claim against the Student Health Insurance Plan has been paid 
(e.g., a claim submitted to the insurance company by a doctor, 
hospital, lab, pharmacy, etc., for payment of services rendered).  Any 
claim received by the insurance company after a student has been 
removed from the insurance roster will be denied (will not be paid). 

 

 Will not receive a refund of the Student Health Insurance Fee if a claim 
has been paid prior to the student’s removal from the insurance roster.  
The student will remain covered in the Student Health Plan for the 
remainder of the semester policy period (fall period of coverage = 
August 20, 2011 to January 14, 2012, or spring period of coverage = 
January 15, 2012 to August 20, 2012).  

 

 Any student who is exiting for health reasons before the semester 
waiver deadline may opt to remain covered in the Student Health 
Insurance Plan for the remainder of that semester, only, by notifying 
Student Health Services at 212.229.1671, option 3.  Please note that 
no consideration will be given to students exiting for reasons other than 
health. 

 
Any student who last attends after the semester insurance waiver 
deadline (fall 2011 deadline = September 26, 2011, or spring 2012 
deadline = February 19, 2012): 
 

 Will remain covered in the Student Health Insurance Plan for the 
remainder of the semester policy period, only (fall period of coverage = 
August 20, 2011 to January 14, 2012, or spring period of coverage = 
January 15, 2012 to August 20, 2012).  Absolutely no refund will be 
given for the Student Health Insurance Fee after the semester waiver 
deadline. 

 
 


